

June 4, 2019

Grand Mesa, Uncompangre and Gunnison National Forests Attn: Plan Revision Team 2250 South Main Street Delta, Colorado 81416

Dear Plan Revision Team,

On behalf of the Citizens of Mt. Crested Butte, the Mt. Crested Butte Town Council strongly supports the Rocky Mountain Biological Laboratory's (RMBL) request for a "Special Area Designation" for portions of the East River Valley located in the Gunnison National Forest, Gunnison County Colorado. The Town of Mt. Crested Butte is adjacent to the boundary of the potential Special Area.

Over the past 10 years plus, as Colorado Summer Tourism has been increasingly promoted by the State of Colorado and the ski resorts of Colorado, the Town of Mt. Crested Butte has experienced major growth in summer tourism. For example, Sales Tax Collections have increased 235% for the month of July from 2010 to 2018. The increasing number of visitors coming to experience and enjoy our National Forest has impacted RMBL's research efforts and has prompted camping restriction during the peak summer months. To help mitigate human impacts in the forest, the Town of Mt. Crested Butte has an annual budget line item to support the efforts of the Crested Butte Conservation Corps, a non-profit organization that provides clean up efforts and trail maintenance annually on our public lands and specifically in the proposed Special Area.

In addition to the science generated from RMBL's field station, RMBL is a strong supporter of our local economy that is not coupled with our major economic driver of tourism. RMBL has an annual budget of \$3 million/year and a staff of 15 full-time employees. They host approximately 250 scientists and students/year. Additionally, RMBL supports local school programs as well as tourism with public restrooms and a Visitor Center that hosts close to 20,000 visitors/year.

Currently the Gunnison District Staff understands RMBL and their contributions to science and our local economy, but with a "Special Area Designation" the importance of RMBL would be evident into the future as USFS staff and leadership change. And, the designation would inform the public that they are visiting a special place with a solid history of scientific research allowing them to take advantage of unique learning opportunities.

Please consider creating a "Special Area Designation" for this unique part of the Gunnison National Forest that surrounds Gothic, Colorado.

Sincerely,

Janet R. Farmer

PHONE: 970.349.6632 FAX: 970.349.6326

RE: Forest Plan Revision

Janet R. Farmer Mayor

Cc: Gunnison Ranger District
Matt McCombs, District Ranger